MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
HELD AT THE GUILD HALL, ASTON CANTLOW 
ON TUESDAY 20th JUNE 2011 – NO. 42
Present: 
Cllr. Simmons, Chairman, Cllr. Findlay, Cllr. Hardy, Cllr. Harvey, and one member of the public.
Councillors are reminded of their duty to consider all aspects of equal opportunities, crime prevention, unlawful discrimination, and other best practice when making decisions at the meeting
Part Meeting:       County Cllr. Richard Hobbs 
1. Apologies:
District Cllr. Sir William Lawrence
2. Public Participation:

Mr. Reid was attending as a prospective Councillor with an interest in being co-opted onto the Council.
3. Declaration of Personal and Prejudicial Interests:

                      Cllr. Simmons declared a personal and prejudicial interest in

the agenda item for the Website Project, sub-item a) Agreement with the Club.

Cllr. Hardy declared a prejudicial interest in the agenda item SDC letter referring to Sunnyside.

4. Minutes:

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved and 

signed. 

5. Reports from and Referrals to District & County Cllrs:
Cllr. Hobbs advised that he has now received written confirmation that the first stage of the flood alleviation scheme is due to start in the Autumn at the end of the bird nesting season. This entails removal of the hedge and widening of the ditch in Brook Road for which funds are earmarked.  Further investigations will be carried out regarding the water flow under the road.

Cllr. Hobbs had passed on the Annual Parish Meeting’s, Parish Council’s and Bus Group’s concerns regarding the proposal to cut the evening bus services completely.  He explained that the County Council doesn’t have the cash to continue this heavily subsidised service and the decision will not be revoked.  Cllr. Simmons reiterated the Council’s dissatisfaction that there was no prior consultation on this issue.
Cllr. Simmons briefly raised his concerns that Community Forums appear to be used by county officers as a consultation exercise when it suits them.  He is also concerned that attendees are self-selecting with the majority appearing to be from town and larger parish councils thus allowing the small parish councils very little room for input.  Cllr. Hobbs agreed that this is where clustering of smaller councils may be useful if there is a need to raise particular common issues.

Cllr. Hobbs informed the Council that Warwickshire Police are in negotiation with West Mercia Police with a view to possibly combining some units and providing back up where necessary.
6. Communications relating to previous minutes:
All relevant communications had been circulated prior to the meeting.
7. Other communications:

The Clerk was contacted by Mr. Godfrey of Manor Farm advising that the footpath on his land requires cutting and that in the past this had been arranged by the Parish Council.  Having checked the archives, spoken to the Countryside Access Team and Duncan Hodgson, P3 co-ordinator, the Clerk informed Mr. Godfrey that maintenance of public footpaths is the responsibility of the landowner. When the Parish Council arranged for this path to be cut in 2005 it was paid for out of the P3 funding which, in those days, was provided to Councils by the County to use as necessary. 
Cllr. Harvey asked whether it has been usual for a representative to attend the NALC Annual Conference. This year three smaller one-day events entitled Communities in Action are being held with one in London on the 2nd September which could provide useful information for the future.  Although it has not been normal practice it was agreed that if she, or anyone else, wished to attend it could be arranged. Because the delegate rate is £117.00, the delegate would have to attend as agreed if a booking was made.
Cllr. Harvey reported receiving a phone call from a man purporting to represent the Henley Crime Prevention Scheme.  When he asked if she was at home alone she became concerned and reported this call to the Police.  It appears there is no such official scheme and it was agreed that Cllr. Hardy would put a report, drafted by Cllr. Harvey, on the Website to alert people to be on their guard should they receive such a call.  Cllr. Harvey to let the Clerk have a copy of the report for publishing in the Village Vine.
All other communications had been circulated prior to the meeting.
8. SDC Letter ref Sunnyside:
A further communication in the form of an email dated 14th June had been received from SDC.  This was in reply to the Parish Council’s response to SDC’s initial letter advising that the Council’s Cabinet has decided to dispose of a number of parcels of non-operational land owned by the District Council. 

Sunnyside was the parcel of land in Aston Cantlow which falls into this category and after due discussion at the last meeting it had been agreed that, if this road is maintained by SDC, it would be of no advantage to the Parish Council to take over ownership.  SDC had now confirmed that it is responsible for maintenance and so the Clerk to write to Susan Steele, Estates Surveyor, to confirm that the parish does not wish to pursue the matter.

It was agreed that Cllr. Harvey would draft a letter, for information, to all residents of Sunnyside and Cllr. Simmons will hand deliver them.
9. Highway verge grass cutting:
It was noted that the verges have recently been cut by SDC and it was agreed to continue monitoring the current level of service.
10. WCC consultation on future Area Working:

Unfortunately the date for final response has past.
11. Constitution of the Community Forum and Proposed Informal

      Working Groups:




Deferred to next meeting.      
12. Planning Application Consultations:
11/01106/ELEC in The Parish of Aston Cantlow
All agreed that given that this is in a Conservation Area and that Pole No.2 is sited in the area where ditch improvements are due to be carried out at the end of September the Parish Council would object to the application.
11/01161/FUL Oaklands

· Providing it does not exceed the 30% rule

· Rotate it even further anti-clockwise so that it is orientated more parallel with the northern boundary of the property and Edendale to the south.
· Believe some of the outbuildings are asbestos clad which would require specialist attention.

All agreed we should support this application providing the above comments are addressed.
13. Payment of outstanding invoices:
Aston Cantlow Village Hall




£24.00 (200300)
14. Review of the Council’s Priorities and methods of working:

In order to stimulate a Review of Workload & Priorities Cllr. Simmons had circulated prior to the meeting a draft schedule of topics for consideration.  It included annual items such as setting the parish precept with indicative timetables.  It was agreed that all items were relevant for the council to address and / or pursue at some stage, with the exception of Broadband services which, given the length of the list, the majority of councillors felt was not a priority at present.
The lead Councillor(s) for each item was / were agreed.

The object of changing to shorter monthly meetings is in an endeavour to keep emails to a minimum and reduce the length of meetings.

The Clerk to provide a suitable date for the August meeting.  All other meeting dates have been set for the remainder of this year.

Cllr. Simmons thanked Mr. Reid for attending and asked him to let the Clerk know his decision on whether he wishes to be co-opted onto the Council.

15. Items for consideration at next meeting:

a) Vice Chairman

b) Constitution of the Community Forum & Proposed Informal Working Groups
c) E5341
16. Date of Next Meeting:  

The next meeting will be at the Guild Hall at 7.00p.m.on




Tuesday 19th July 2011

The Council moved into closed session and the Chairman closed the meeting at 10.30 p.m.
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